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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF BRAZIL FORWARDING A STATEMENT BY THE BRAZILIAN GOVERNMENT ON THE ADOPTION BY THE PERMANENT COUNCIL
OF RESOLUTION CP/RES. 869

Permanent Mission OF BRAZIL
TO THE

Organization of American States
No. 191


The Permanent Mission of Brazil to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the General Secretariat and has the honor to attach hereto a statement issued on August 27, 2004, by the Brazilian Government on the adoption by the Permanent Council of resolution CP/RES. 869 (1436/04) on the presidential recall referendum held in Venezuela on August 15.

The Permanent Mission of Brazil would be grateful if the General Secretariat would kindly circulate the text of the statement to the missions and permanent observers to the Organization.

The Permanent Mission of Brazil avails itself of the opportunity to reiterate to the OAS General Secretariat the assurances of its highest consideration.
Washington, D.C., August 30, 2004
OAS Resolution on the Referendum in Venezuela

The Brazilian Government was especially gratified at the adoption by consensus, on August 26, 2004, by the OAS Permanent Council, of resolution CP/RES. 869 (1436/04), on the presidential recall referendum held in Venezuela.


The Permanent Council, comprising all the member states of the OAS, gave “recognition to the people of Venezuela and its democratic political institutions for the public spirit they demonstrated in the referendum process and to President Hugo Chávez Frías for having achieved a successful ratification of his term of office.”

The Permanent Council acknowledged the contribution made by the Secretary General of the OAS and by the Secretary General’s Group of Friends for Venezuela, comprising Brazil, Chile, Mexico, Portugal, Spain, and the United States of America, in the process leading up to the referendum.  It acknowledged, in particular, “the responsible and effective manner in which the OAS Electoral Observation Mission chaired by Ambassador Valter Pecly Moreira, Permanent Representative of the Federative Republic of Brazil, fulfilled its mandate.”


With resolution CP/RES. 869, the Permanent Council considered the mandate established in resolution CP/RES. 833 (1348/02), of December 22, 2002, which urged the attainment in Venezuela of a “constitutional, democratic, peaceful, and electoral solution,” to have been fulfilled.


The Brazilian Government trusts that, in a sovereign and independent manner, Venezuela will continue on the path of democratic dialogue.  It also believes that the foundation has been laid for national reconciliation in Venezuela.
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Brasilia, August 27, 2004
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